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THIS MONTH’S MEETING 
Our next meeting is Thursday, October 21, 
7:00 pm. At Kennard Classical Jr. Academy, 
5031 Potomac Street.  Enter the upper east 
parking lot from Fairview.  We’re planning 
to hear from 10th Ward Alderman Joe 
Vollmer, 23rd Ward Alderman Joe Vaccaro, 
Missouri State Rep. Mike Colona, State 
Senator Joe Keaveny, Public Affairs Officer 
Don Veile, and NSO Mike Flood.   
 

GUEST SPEAKER 
We have invited Shawn Clubb, Community 
Editor of the Suburban Journals, to speak to 
us.  (And, perhaps we will be visited by some of 
our elected officials who are up for re-election.) 
 

LAST MONTH’S MEETING 
10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer led off at 
our first fall meeting and mentioned that the 
next day would be the first fall meeting of the 
St. Louis Board of Aldermen.  (Hope that went 
well.)  The bridge over Kingshighway just north 
of Southwest will be torn down and rebuilt in 
the next one or two years.  Not to scare anyone, 
but it does need to be replaced.  23rd Ward 
Alderman Joe Vaccaro reminded us to get to 
know our neighbors so that we can better watch 
out for each other.  He fielded comments about 
the congested traffic at the Chippewa/ Brannon 
or Fyler/Hampton intersections.  Neighborhood 
Stabilization Officer Mike Flood reported that 
an apartment building on Lawn Avenue will be 
closed down if its owner does not cooperate 
with city authorities.  Unfortunately good 
tenants are inconvenienced when owners do not 
enforce respectful behavior among the rest. 
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TRASHY BUSINESS 
Most of the questions handled by Joe, Joe 
and Mike were about future changes in city 
trash collection.  Fees for trash collection will 
appear on the next water bill.  (You may have 
received it by now.)   If you occupy a 2-family 
building by yourself and do not rent out the 
other unit, you do not have to pay the fee for 
that empty flat.  The office of Collector of 
Revenue Gregory Daly is the place to contact if 
you could be overcharged.  Blue “single 
stream” dumpsters will arrive in our alleys 
one per block, perhaps in the spring.  The city 
will need to obtain new trucks to collect from 
them.  Not all wards will get recycling 
dumpsters, and not all will get them at the same 
time.  The lids can be unlocked only by the 
collector so that it will be difficult to dump in 
ordinary trash.  Alderman Vollmer said it is 
hoped that in the future more trash dumpsters 
can be replaced with recycling dumpsters.  If 
you already have noticed a blue dumpster in 
your alley near an apartment or business,  
note that such dumpsters contracted 
privately must be on private property, not in 
the alley; call the Citizens Service Bureau to 
report it.  Wow, that’s enough trash talk.      
               
DON’T FORGET TO VOTE! 
Election Day is Tuesday, November 2--before 
our November newsletter arrives at your 
home.  Proposition A deserves your attention. 
How easy do you want to make the repeal of St. 
Louis’ city earnings tax?  If you are for the 
repeal of the city earnings tax, do you have a 
plan for replacing the lost revenue?  
 
 
 



HELP YOUR NEW NEIGHBORS 
(and old ones) by sharing a copy of this 
newsletter with them, especially if you did not 
see them at the September meeting.   
 

HELP OUR KHNA!! 
Because Vice-President Bill Watkins has 
stepped down,  the KHNA Executive Board is 
asking for volunteers…Would you like to fill 
a vacancy on the Board or even be con-
sidered for the vice-presidency right away?  
We thank Bill Watkins for his service. 
 

WE HAVE MORE ANTITHEFT CLUBS 
FOR PRIZES THIS MONTH 

 

A BUZZBOOK? 
If you would like to share your e-mail address 
or phone number with other KHNA 
members, Executive Board member Chad 
Beffa is willing to compile the list.  Hear more 
about this in the October meeting. 
 

PREACHING TO THE CHOIR… 
School has been in session for nearly two 
months… but…as you drive by Kennard 
School around 9 am. or 4 pm., please be 
watchful of children who are being dropped 
off or picked up by their parents.   
 

FA LA LA LA LA ALREADY??? 
The KHNA Executive Board has decided 
there will again be a Christmas party meeting 
this year, on December 16.  We will be 
requesting door prizes, cookies and food 
donations for the pantry at St. John’s Lutheran 
Church. 
 

SCOUT FOOD DRIVE NEXT MONTH 
 

REMINDER FROM POLICE 
Lock your garage; don’t leave belongings in 
your car in plain sight; do not hesitate to call 
the police because calls for service justify the 
number of police we have on duty in our 
area. 
 
 
 

IT'S NOT TOO LATE!  
To pay your dues, that is.  Your new 
membership or renewal will run through 
August 31, 2011.   We appreciate your 
support. 
 
 

PHONE DIRECTORY 
 
Citizens Service Bureau---------------622-4800 
Congressman Russ Carnahan-----------962-1523 
Mo. State Senator Joe Keaveny---573-751-3599 
Mo. State Rep. Mike Colona------573-751-6736 
10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer------772-4489 
23rd Ward Alderman Joe Vaccaro------718-0131 
NSO Michael Flood---------------------657-1360 
Emergency---------------------------------Dial 911 
Police--Non-emergency------------------231-1212 
Police Hot Line--------------------------241-COPS 
Public Affairs Officer Don Veile------444-0168 
Crimestoppers---------------------1-866-371-TIPS 
 
KHNA OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS 
 
President: Don Osiek---------------------752-3526 
Secretary: Sara Ann Beatty-------- 
   KingshwyHills@aol.com. 
 
And…Treasurer John Carroll and Board 
Members Chad Beffa, Casey Croy, Marcella 
Milcic, Jennifer King-Sitzes, Loyce Voigt and 
Tim Watt. 
 
---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  -- 

Through 8/31/11 
 
KINGSHIGHWAY HILLS MEMBERSHIP DUES 
Individual $7---------Family $12----------- Business $25 

 
Name________________________________________ 
 
Address_______________________________________ 
 
Phone________________________________________ 
 
E-Mail _______________________________________ 
 

Bring to the next meeting OR mail to  
   KHNA, Box 39510, St. Louis, MO 63139 
---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  ---  --- 
 


